UNBSJ Political Science Association Statement of Beliefs
· We support Saint John’s connection with UNB Fredericton as part of a nationally recognized university and the benefits that partnership affords.

· However, we call for a new working and financial arrangement with UNB Fredericton – including full autonomy.  The arrangement should reflect complete equality or sister campuses.

· We support collocation with the NBCC and the enrichment of existing working relationships between the two facilities.

· We expect a full university in Saint John, which includes full and complete degree offerings across each of the major faculties. While this may represent duplication in some subject areas this is necessary to ensure Saint John citizens receive complete university academic opportunities.

· We expect academic freedom and integrity never to be compromised.  This must be guaranteed.

· We expect continued support for ongoing academic research projects and continued opportunity for UNBSJ to achieve full research potential.

· As part of the one university/two equal campuses concept – we call for there to be alternating offices of the President.  One period of time would be spent at the Fredericton campus and one spent on the Saint John campus fully integrated with this campus’ operations.
· We support discussion of expanding the internship/coop concept into the liberal arts.  It would provide a means of closer community/campus relationships to foster, grow and enhance those already established.  In addition it would provide students with a means of employment and additional credits.

· We believe UNBSJ should enjoy the autonomy and the opportunity to explore and develop unique university programs.  An Urban Studies, or a Smart Energy/Environmental Studies program are two examples of interdisciplinary degrees which have potential to attract national interest. 

· Interest has been expressed in the establishment of a PIRG (Public Interest Research Group) on the campus of UNBSJ.  The only one in the Maritime Provinces is currently located Halifax and this program would improve community/campus involvement and increase UNBSJ’s visibility within Saint John.

· We propose a substantial increase in Post-Secondary funding from the provincial government.  Given that New Brunswick funds universities much less per capita than any other province, we recommend increasing yearly investments to reach the average funding level in the Atlantic Provinces. 

· As in Newfoundland, a tuition freeze is not considered an unreasonable consideration. We would expect this issue addressed and examined.

· Studies have shown that “university participation rates decrease by nearly half when distance from a university exceed 80 kilometres” (Report on PSE, pg. 23) (the distance from Saint John to Fredericton is 130 kilometres) and the fact that UNBSJ has a large percentage of part-time students, we expect the educational and economic needs of UNBSJ students to be fully understood.
